





Report of Graffiti Removal at Three Sites in the Ellis Trailhead and Crest Areas
 on Thursday, August 12, 2022

Sam Beard
On August 12, Jean Payne and Sam Beard removed graffiti tags at the Ellis Trailhead, on the Crest Nature Trail, and in Kiwanis Cabin. 
Project photographs are presented below with a description of the graffiti removal process.
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Jean Payne is washing off the residue of the graffiti removal chemical and graffiti where Chris Baca’s crew removed a tag
 on the Ellis Trailhead kiosk recently. A gray mixture of reacted chemical and dissolved paint always flows down over the surface, 
and it is rinsed off with clean water. All photos by Sam Beard unless noted otherwise.
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Jean has just cleaned off the residue on the post. Chris’s crew had also removed some tags on the back of the panels.
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Graffiti on boulder with one coat of the chemical to remove graffiti from stone, brick, and mortar. 
This boulder is on the Crest Nature Trail.
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Most of the black graffiti was removed after applying three coats of the chemical and scrubbing with plastic bristle brushes. 
The residue was washed off with water and a soft bristle brush.
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We removed graffiti tags from two ground-level steel covers at the restroom at the south end of the lower Crest parking lot.
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Jean is removing graffiti from above the fireplace in Kiwanis Cabin. 
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Jean is scrubbing the stone surfaces after three coats of the chemical were applied. Note that the white paint has been partially 
dissolved and that the word in the upper right is no longer legible. 
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Most of the graffiti above the fireplace has been removed.
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I am pointing to the slightly recessed area where the CCC had mounted a circular medallion which was later removed.
Photo by Jean Payne
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Over a half dozen small graffiti tags have been removed for the stones left of the fireplace.
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Small tags on the stones to the right of the fireplace have been removed.
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The bristles of these two 3-inch-wide brushes were removed by our brushing the chemical on the rough stone surfaces.
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When we were going through the gate on Kiwanis Meadow Road, we noticed the new maps and Lucite that Don Carnicom
had recently installed on the sign board there.
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